Ottawa, Canada K1A 1L1

Wayne Emmerson
Regional Chair and Chief Executive Officer
York Region Administrative Centre
17250 Yonge Street
Newmarket ON L3Y 6Z1
regional.chair@york.ca

Dear Chairman Emmerson:

I am writing with respect to the Region of York's request for financial support from the Government of Canada under the Interim Housing Assistance Program (IHAP) for costs incurred in the provision of interim housing to asylum claimants in calendar year 2023.

I understand that your officials have provided Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship Canada (IRCC) with York's final costs for 2023. I am pleased to report that IRCC is prepared to offer the Region of York \$2.3 million in total reimbursement for 2023 expenses. I will ask IRCC officials to work with yours to confirm details and finalize an agreement for the final payment for our signatures at your earliest convenience.

As you are aware, on January 31, 2024, I announced \$362.4 million in additional IHAP funding for fiscal year 2023-2024, enabling jurisdictions to seek reimbursement for costs incurred in the first quarter of 2024. IRCC officials will be available to work with yours over the coming weeks to process claims for 2024 Q1 expenses.

I would like to again express my gratitude for York's ongoing commitment to providing assistance to asylum claimants and other newcomers in recent years, particularly in 2023. Many thanks as well to the Region of York senior officials with whom IRCC has worked closely on this file.

The Region of York continues to be a key partner to IRCC, and I am confident that our effective collaboration will continue.

Yours sincerely,

The Honourable Marc Miller, P.C., M.P. Minister of Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship

Canada